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UPCOMING EVENTS 

Nov 11 –  Remembrance Day 

Nov. 12 – Picture Retakes 

Nov. 19 – Report Cards Issued 

Nov. 20 – Report Cards Issued 

Nov. 25 – Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Nov. 26 – Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Nov. 27 –  Non-Instructional Day 

 

REPORT CARDS 

Report cards will be out on Thursday, 

November 19th and Friday, November 

20th.  Just a reminder that early 

dismissal for the students is on 

Wednesday, November 25th and 

Thursday, November 26th.  The 

students will be dismissed at 2 p.m.   

Busses will be running shortly after 

dismissal.    If you would like to set up 

an appointment with your child’s 

teacher, please call the office at 250-

632-2811.  COVID protocol will be in 

effect.   If you do not have a mask, 

one will be provided to you at the 

sign in desk at the front door. 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Wow!  We can hardly believe it is already mid-November.  The 
school year is going well. 
 
The staff, students and visitors are following COVID protocols and 
everyone is excited to be back to a routine. 
 
Kathy Bell -  Mathematics, Photo and Art Teacher 
Rachael DeSousa – English, Robotics, and Active Living Teacher 
Debbie Dilg – First Nations Youth Support Worker and Noon Hour 
Supervisor 
Spencer Edwards – Science, Math, and Outdoor Education 
Teacher 
Patricia Lange – Social Studies, Textiles, and Career Teacher 
Cheryl Skender – Office Administrative Secretary 
Nancy Tormene – Principal/Counsellor 
 
Stacy Rolica moved to MEMSS at the beginning of October to take 
on a new position as Youth Support Worker.    Jasmine Medeiros 
will be our new Meal Prep/Youth Support Worker in January as 
she is healing her broken ankle at home.   Michelene Hall has 
been doing a fabulous job with our students and gourmet meals 
are being made and served daily with the help of her Foods 
students.  
  Analisa Simpson (Youth Support Worker) is off on medical leave 
until the beginning of January with an ankle injury.  (Yes, ankle 
injury.  I am hoping a theme does not develop).  Alanna Unrau has 
been filling in for Analisa.  Alanna is a very welcome addition with 
her Social Studies expertise and her wonderful connection with 
our students. 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUTDOOR EDUCATION 

Our Outdoor Education students are busy building planter boxes, and assembling our garden shed and 

greenhouse.  They also wrapped the bee hives in bubble foil to keep them warm and made sugar blocks so they 

can feed and survive over the winter and come back out in the Spring.   Right now they are snug and warm.     

The students have also gone out to the river and collected cottonwood branches.  Once they were dry, Spencer 

showed them how to make a cottonwood balm made from the cottonwood, oil and beeswax. 

  

ROBOTICS 

Robotics has started at KCH. Students are learning to construct and program different robots to serve a decided 

purpose.  So far these lovely students have learned to build, use sensors and program all independently.  Thank you to 

Zone 1 Robotics and Rio Tinto for making this possible. We are looking forward to seeing this program grow and 

expand at KCH. 

 


